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 THE LINK 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
Welcome back to a new school term and, of course, a 
new year!  
 
It was lovely to welcome our students back to school on 
Wednesday after what we hope was an enjoyable     
Christmas break. A few days after the last day of term, 
the group of GCSE History students and staff returned 
from Berlin in the early hours of the morning, all safe and 
having enjoyed a wonderful time away. My thanks go to 
Miss Sollars and her team of staff both current and      
returning as volunteers for leading the trip.  
 
Thank you for ensuring that your son/daughter has     
returned to school in the correct uniform and abiding by 
our expectations regarding make-up and jewellery.  It 
really does make a difference, meaning conversations can 
be about learning and progress rather than uniform and 
appearance. 
 
 
For Year 11 pupils, 2023 brings the year of their GCSE / 
Level 2 exams.  Following the mock exams last term, year 
11 will soon meet as a group for a 'mock results day', led 
by Dr Wood and Mr Bird, alongside other staff.  Please 
look out for the letter to parents & carers of year 11 with 
more information about this. 
 
For Year 9 pupils, their foundation subject examinations 
(not including maths, English or science) commence 
soon.  Again, look out for the letter regarding these       
exams for further information. 
 
Finally, today we say farewell to Ms Gerrard, pastoral 
support worker as she leaves us for pastures new.  Good 
luck and best wishes for the future!  
 
Have a good weekend and a Happy New Year! 
 
 
John Parr 
Headteacher 

Upcoming Events   
• Weds 11th January - Years 7,8 & 9     

Nasal Flu immunisations  

• 25th January - Year 11 Hereford Taster 
Day 12-3pm 

 

Lunch Money 

Please can you ensure that you top up your ParentPay 
account for school lunches. There is also a top up   
machine in the lunch hall where students can use 

coins or cash. 

 

Next week will be  
WEEK B 

Appointments 
We appreciate that pupils may need to have            
appointments during the school day, please could we 
ask that we have prior notice and a copy of the        

Maths Support - Free Lesson on              
Percentages 

I am running a free online lesson on basic              
percentages on Monday 16th January at 7.30pm. 
Percentages are a huge part of the GCSE and exam 
questions are often not answered well despite      
pupils feeling confident about them.  

You can sign up for this lesson by completing this 
form: https://dashboard.mailerlite.com/
forms/158757/76452808439629667/share 

If you would like any further information please 
email me at: 

hello@mathswithmrsmack.co.uk 

Mrs Mackechnie 

Thank you 

Thank you to everyone who donated towards our 

Christmas Jumper day. We raised a total of £260! 

https://dashboard.mailerlite.com/forms/158757/76452808439629667/share
https://dashboard.mailerlite.com/forms/158757/76452808439629667/share
mailto:hello@mathswithmrsmack.co.uk


Please can students collect lunch passes for their PE 

lunch time clubs from the PE office at the start of the 

week. Students can then show this pass to enter the 

queue on first  calling.  

A reminder that students who cannot take part in PE 

should always bring a note and their PE kit to take part 

in other roles. 

PE Extra Curricular Timetable can be found here 

The PE timetable can be found here  

Sporting News 

Spring Term PE Timetable 

http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/extra-curricular
http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/sites/default/files/attachments/ALL%20PE%20Timetable%20for%20Website.pdf


PE Extra-curricular activities Spring Term 2022-2023  

Well done to 

Jack Judson in 

Year 7 who was 

mascot for    

Wolverhampton 

Wanderers at 

Aston villa on 

Wednesday 

night. 

Enrichment Week 

 

Enrichment Week   

During enrichment week years 7,8 & 9 have the opportunity to go to              

Manchester leaving on Monday 17th July and return on Wednesday 19th July. 

As the itinerary is still in draft format costing are difficult to forecast but will be 

no more than £180pp. This will include a 2 night stay and a stadium tour. We 

are asking for a deposit of £25 per person before Friday 20th January which can 

be paid via parent pay. The remaining balance will need to be paid by 1st May 

2023. 



Maths Christmas Challenge  
 
Over Christmas, the maths department sent out a challenge for students to complete. The 
challenge is issued every year by GCHQ - the UK's intelligence, security and cyber agency. It 
involved 6 cryptic puzzles that involved cyber security, languages, coding, analysis,                 
engineering, codebreaking and mathematics (see below). 
It was brilliant to see several brilliant attempts at the challenge – well done to all who had a 
go!  
 
Below are the students to successfully complete the challenge: 
Zac Crumpton 
Eleanor Merrill 
George Wallis 
Freddie Westall  
 
Below are the honourable mentions, who had a good go and got some correct answers: 
Ed Dunn 
Agatha Wright 
Thomas Woodhouse 
Ester Johnson  
 
 










